
WYSOX TOWNSHIP 

 
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING 

 
October 12, 2022 

 

Chairman William Them called the regular meeting to order at 5:00 PM.   

Present at the meeting were Supervisor Them, Supervisor Thomas Thompson III, Supervisor 

Gannon, Township Manager, Jon Kulick, Wysox Township Secretary/Treasurer Michelle Johns,  

Visitors were, James Lowenstein- Wyalusing Rocket, Matt Jennings- The Daily Review 

Supervisor Thompson moved to approve the minutes of the previous regular meeting held on 

September 14, 2022 Supervisor Gannon seconded and motion carried with 3 ayes. 

There were no Visitors Comments  

The Road Master, zoning report, and Manager report posted on Township Website for review. 

Fire Department:  None 

Emergency Management Coordinator Report:  None 

EMS report – None 

Solicitor – None   

 
The Treasurer report was submitted.  

 

Under Old Business:    

1. Tennis Courts – Wysox Township Solicitor Chris Jones submitted to the supervisors a 

draft of a lease agreement     

2. Security Cameras for boat launch- waiting on a contract proposal from Rural Net lawyer. 

 

Under New Business: 

1. The township is sending a letter to PennDot requesting a traffic study to see if the 

intersection at Rt 6 and Lanning Creek Road qualifies for a red light.  

2. Supervisor Thompson moved to approve the Kulick, and Kulick/Costello subdivisions. 

Supervisor Gannon seconded; motion carried with 3 ayes 



3. Supervisor Gannon moved to approved John Stackpole to replace Terri McGarrity on 

Progress Authority Board.  Supervisor Them seconded; Supervisor Thompson abstained.  

Motion carried with 2 ayes. 

4. Parking on Pringle Lane was discussed and whether on street parking will be allowed and 

if so on which side of the street.  The topic was tabled for further consideration.   

5. Wysox Fire Department has asked the township to take over mowing of the fire 

department lawns.  Jon Kulick will get an estimate of how much it will cost to hire out the 

mowing of the lawn at the fire department and pass that estimate along to the fire 

department.  The fire department is its own entity. Therefore, the lawn is the 

responsibility of the fire department.    

 

Supervisor Thompson moved to adjourned the meeting at 5:20, Supervisor Gannon seconded, 3 

ayes. 

 

Respectfully,  

 

 

Michelle Johns 

Secretary/Treasurer 


